








 

 

25 February 2024 
 
National Extension Association of Family and Consumer Sciences (NEAFCS) 
Executive Board Nominating Committee 
RE: Nomination for National Vice President of Member Resources Position 
 
Dear NEAFCS Executive Board Nominating Committee Members: 
 
I write to provide my strongest recommendation and support for the nomination of Ms. Lisa Peterson, MS, 
Nutrition & Wellness Extension Educator for Christian, Jersey, Macoupin, and Montgomery counties within 
University of Illinois Extension. I provide my unconditional recommendation and highest level of enthusiasm 
as Associate Dean and Director of University of Illinois Extension.  
 
Ms. Peterson has been a Nutrition & Wellness Educator with Illinois Extension since June 2014. She holds 
BS and MS degrees in Nutrition, Exercise, and Food Science, with an emphasis in food safety, from South 
Dakota State University (SDSU). She served as a Graduate Research Assistant for two years with SDSU 
Extension before joining Illinois Extension. Lisa has assumed increasingly more complex responsibilities 
with Illinois Extension due to her strong content, technical, and interpersonal knowledge and skills. She is 
an invaluable member of our Family and Consumer Sciences (FCS) team and works to integrate nutrition 
and wellness programs with our Illinois Nutrition Education Programs, agriculture and agribusiness, 4-H 
Youth Development, and community and economic development programs.     
 
Of note is Ms. Peterson’s service as the Nutrition & Wellness state team leader in 2020. She worked to find 
solutions for the team to work more closely together and to address challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
She served on the statewide diversity, equity, and inclusion committee, along with numerous team 
committees dedicated to developing chronic disease prevention, food preservation, nutrition, and food 
safety programs for a wide variety of audiences. She has been a member of several working groups within 
the multi-county unit that she serves, including the Illinois Project for Local Assessment of Needs for the 
four respective health departments. She was asked to serve as the Acting County Director for her unit from 
2021-2022, due to her strong leadership skills and understanding of issues and needs in west central 
Illinois. She provided exceptional leadership in this temporary position.  
 
Ms. Peterson uses her knowledge to serve as a National Fight Bac Ambassador for the National 
Partnership of Food Safety Education and is one of the Illinois representatives for the North Central Food 
Safety Extension Network. She is also an active member of the Society for Nutrition Education and 
Behavior.    
 
Specific to national leadership, Ms. Peterson is currently completing a very successful term as National 
Secretary (2022-2024). She served on NEAFCS’ Mentoring and Leadership Committee for three years 
(2021, 2022, 2024) and contributed to the National Mentoring and Leadership pilot program. She created 
marketing graphics, developed profiles for all 37 national FCS Extension professionals across the country 
serving as mentors and mentees, and produced the 77-page curriculum book. She has critically evaluated 



 

the marketing efforts to improve and elevate access to the program. She also served as the Chair of the 
Leadership Experience Marketing Sub-committee.  
 
Ms. Peterson won the 2023 NEAFCS Marketing Award as part of the Illinois Nutrition & Wellness team. 
She contributed to writing regular newspaper columns and creating social media graphics regarding food 
preservation. She has proficiently used design platforms like Canva, PicMonkey, Mailchimp, and Microsoft 
Suites. She was also selected as the recipient of the University of Illinois Patricia J. Buchanan Extension 
Professional Development Award (2023) in recognition of her numerous unit, state, and national leadership 
contributions.   
 
Within Illinois, Ms. Peterson has served as the Illinois Vice President of Member Resources (2019-2022). 
She effectively communicated with FCS members across the state to ensure that they has the materials 
and information needed to perform their jobs efficiently. She also communicated to Illinois members about 
the national resources available to them to enhance their NEAFCS and IEAFCS experiences. She currently 
serves as our Illinois President-Elect, engaging in a variety of duties to further the goals and objectives of 
IEAFCS.    
 
Ms. Peterson is a leader within her FCS content area and for one of our 27 multi-county units in Illinois 
Extension. She would be an exemplary National Vice President for Member Resources for NEAFCS. She is 
dependable, detail oriented, creative, innovative, and a problem solver. She will be dedicated to ensuring 
that NEAFCS members have the resources they need to perform their duties, excel in their careers, and 
contribute to the profession.  
 
I wholeheartedly recommend Ms. Lisa Peterson for the NEAFCS National Vice President for Member 
Resources position. If you have any questions or require further information, please feel free to contact me 
by electronic mail (nickrich@illinois.edu).   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Shelly Nickols-Richardson, PhD, RD 
Associate Dean and Director of Extension & Outreach 
Professor, Department of Food Science and Human Nutrition 

mailto:nickrich@illinois.edu


 

 

University of Illinois Extension 
520 Bevier Hall MC-184, 905 S Goodwin Ave, Urbana, IL 61801 

217-300-1799 

 

 

March 29, 2024 

 

Dear Nominating Committee,  

I am writing this letter on behalf of Lisa Peterson, Nutrition and Wellness Educator, University of 

Illinois Extension, in support of her application for the NEAFCS VP of Member Resources.  I have no 

hesitation that Lisa would be excellent in this role.  She brings to the position a wealth of experience 

holding the same role within our state association and having prior leadership experience in NEAFCS.  

Lisa’s knowledge of the association, network of Extension professionals, and passion for our work would 

be assets for this position.   Lisa is one of the most innovative educators I know, and she is not afraid to 

try new things.  This is the type of person who could contribute greatly to reaching new members and 

advancing the association.  

I fully support Lisa application for this national leadership position and am happy to support her 

as the state program leader to ensure she has what she needs to be successful in this role. She receives 

my full support and recommendation.  Please feel free to contact me if I could provide more information 

to inform your decision, jmccaffr@illinois.edu or 217 300 1799.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jennifer McCaffrey, PhD, MPH, RD 
Assistant Dean, Family and Consumer Sciences 
Office of Extension & Outreach 
University of Illinois 

mailto:jmccaffr@illinois.edu



